
From: Soura, Christian
To: Anthony Keck <KECK@scdhhs.gov>

Date: 6/12/2013 8:00:34 AM
Subject: RE: another request from Joe Waters

                Didn’t get to before I saw Joe again (the next day).  I do have a better sense of their angle at this point, 
though.  Just stepping into a meeting, but I’ll call you later.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Anthony Keck [mailto:KECK@scdhhs.gov] 

Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2013 4:46 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: Fw: another request from Joe Waters
 
Ever talk to harvey about this?
 

From: Jan Polatty

Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2013 4:43:01 PM

To: Anthony Keck

Subject: another request from Joe Waters

He ready to provide final feasibility analysis – bringing in Duke Endowment folks – you and Supra.  He’s asking late 
July to 1st wk of August.  Please let me know if something you need to attend and if to schedule.  Thanks, Jan.

Confidentiality Note

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is 
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent 
responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or 
copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. 
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